Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting March 23, 1976

Edward C. Clarke, Chairman presiding, Eric F. Tenney present, Richard O. Schacht absent.

Mr. Richard Saville came in to thank the Selectmen for their co-operation in the matter of the noise problem on Main Street on Sunday mornings.

Fred Elliott received a pistol permit

Robert C. Polinsky met with the Selectmen to finalize the lease agreement for the Drug Store that is to be located in the old beauty shop. He paid his first months rent and said that he would start redecorateing the midlle of the week. The Selectmen agreed on a three year lease with the option to renew and a 90 day penalty clause for breaking the lease.

Mr. Mattil requested a land use form from the Selectmen, inasmuch as no form was available the Secretary will send one as soon as they come in.

Merle Aborn, Road Agent, reported to the Selectmen. There was not much to report so they discussed the Town's Roads and the Town's legal liability for the maintenance of the same.

Clark Craig, Police Chief reported to the Selectmen, he asked what the proceedure for renting the gym was. The Selectmen believe that it is handled through the School.